
 

THE CHIMES 

STARKDALE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH NEWSLETTER 

FEBRUARY 2013 

WHAT’S HAPPENING AT STARKDALE?? 

African Childrens Choir—FREE Concert, Wednesday, Febru-

ary 27 at 7 P.M. (Details on page 7) 

WomanWise Conference.  Faith, Fun, Fellowship just for the 

ladies—Coming April 11 at 7 P.M.—Mark your calendars and 

invite your girl friends! 

Join us for the Chris Tomlin concert in Pittsburgh on Saturday, February 

23.  Tickets are going fast—call today to reserve yours! 
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Dear Starkdale Family (Members, 

Friends, and Regular Worship 

Guests), 

Several of you have been asking if 

our church is already and officially an 

Evangelical Presbyterian Church 

(EPC), and if so, why isn’t there a 

story about that in the newspaper?  

The answer to this question is “Yes, 

Starkdale is officially an Evangelical 

Presbyterian Church; with minor ex-

ceptions.”  Although our pastors and 

our elders were examined and were 

received by the EPC denomination, a 

commission from the Presbytery of 

the Alleghenies has to meet with all 

of our members, lead them in wor-

ship, install the pastors and have the 

members vow their commitment to 

the EPC constitution.  That time will 

be decided soon.  Please watch for 

the announcement pertaining to this 

important  meeting  in the Sunday 

bulletins.  After this step is taken, we 

will inform our community of the 

change and reasons for it.   

Many of you have expressed your 

conviction that this step we have 

taken toward the EPC was fully from 

the Lord.  We are beginning to see 

growth in all aspects of our ministry.  

Several from neighboring churches 

are considering membership with us.  

The Bible study classes have also 

attracted new comers. 

Moreover, with Bobbyjon on our 

staff and his vibrant ministry at full 

force and of which many of you are 

aware, some community families are 

now inquiring about our youth pro-

grams.  This is going to soon impact 

our church in new and positive ways.  

Praise God! I would not be surprised 

if we would be compelled to add an-

other service to our weekly Sunday 

services.     

On a final note, I urge each of you to 

be an active participant of what is 

being done on Sundays and during 

the week.  Total commitment to Jesus 

Christ, who himself committed to-

tally to our wellbeing and our salva-

tion through his sacrificial death for 

us, is not an option for those who be-

lieve they are saved.  The chief end 

of our purpose for living is to glorify 

God through our obedience to him, 

and to enjoy him through our worship 

of him and through serving in his 

name.  Actually, we have no right to 

refer to ourselves as believers in Je-

sus Christ if we are not obedient to 

his call of us.  Jesus once asked his 

followers, “Why do you call me Lord 

and not do what I tell you (Luke 

6:46)?”    

I know that life is hectic and often 

highly demanding of our time and 

energy.  But the fact still is that we 

are frequently able to make the time 

and the effort for the things we enjoy.  

Why can’t God be one of those pri-

orities that we enjoy?  Above all, is-

n’t God the reason we were born?  

Isn’t he the one that has given us all 

that we have?  Our time, our jobs, our 

incomes, our relationships are all 

from him.  What are we giving to him 

in return?  The Bible exhorts us to 

deal with these questions sooner than 

later.   

There is no way around it.  We owe 

God our worship and our loyalty to 

the studying of his word and to grow-

ing in him and for him.  All this talk 

about being too busy does not apply 

to the one who is constantly busy 

blessing us. 

I hope and pray while we are still at 

the early part of this new year that 

we use our time and energy wisely, 

to place God on the top of our daily 

priorities.  Let us never forget that 

when our days on earth are over, all 

that will count as worthy of our 

lives, all that matters and that 

would bear eternal consequences 

either in our favor or against it, is 

what type of relationship we each 

had toward our Creator Redeemer 

God while on earth.  We will be 

rewarded accordingly. 

In His Service,  

 

Philip Makari 
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Sunday School is a very important aspect of Starkdale’s 

ministry.  We have Sunday School classes for all ages 

from nursery—adult.  It is vital that children are involved 

in Sunday School.  This is where they have the opportunity 

to learn solid Biblical principles with their peers and enjoy 

Christian fellowship as their young faith is nurtured and 

grows.  And for the parents/caregivers of the little ones, 

there is now a place for you while the children are in their 

classes.  The vibrant Young Adult Ministry (ages 19-45) is 

meeting in the fellowship hall during the Sunday School 

Hour.  Led by Rick and Melanie Carver, you’ll enjoy this 

wonderful gathering every Sunday morning with relevant, 

interesting Bible study and fellowship and of course, food.  

And as always, there are options for all adults.  Please talk 

to Sandy Conrad—chair of the Christian Education Com-

mission to discuss the various adult classes available.   

Little Lambs is for PreSchool and Kindergarten age 

children. 

Covenant Kids is for grades 1-4.  Their February 

schedule is as follows: 

Date:                 Lesson Topic/Catechism Question num-

bers 

February 3 “The Good Samaritan”  38-39 

February 10 “The Greatest Is The Least” 40-41 

February 17 “Treasures In Heaven”  42-43 

February 24 “The Lost Is Found”  44-45 

Kingdom Seekers is grades 5-6 

Youth Alive Grades 7-12 

STARKDALE YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 

The Starkdale Youth Ministry is excited about 2013.  

There are many activities coming up in the near future 

along with our weekly Sunday meetings at 6 P.M. 

 

A SYM Super Bowl Party will be held at the home of 

John, Donna , and Miranda Parkinson on Sunday, Feb-

ruary 3 beginning at 5:15  P.M.  Thank you to the Park-

insons for opening their home to the SYM for this fun 

event.  There will of course be football, food, fun, 

games and a half time devotional.  Come on out and 

root for your team and have a great time!. 

The Chris Tomlin/Louie Giglio Concert is coming up in 

February also.  We were able to get 40 tickets at 1/2 

price through a WORD-FM radio promotion.  Tickets 

are going fast so be sure to call Pastor Bobbyjon to re-

serve your tickets very soon.  They are $15.00 per per-

son.  The concert is at the Consol Energy Center in 

Pittsburgh on Saturday, February 23 at 7 P.M.  

Ashley Steele from Urban Mission will be speaking to 

our youth ministry Sunday evening March 3rd. 

 

We are in the tentative stages of planning a mission 

trip this summer for the last week of July.  There has 

been a great deal of interest among the students for this. 

More information about this life changing event will be 

available in the near future. 

We are seeing new students at every meeting of the 

SYM.  The SYM praise band is leading a song in the 11 

A.M. worship services and also leads the singing and 

praise time at the SYM meetings.  We thank God for 

the way He is leading and blessing SYM and the youth 

that He is sending our way.  They are a real blessing. 

  

Little Lambs 



February Birthdays: 

1 Doug Freshwater 

3 David Daily 

 Carol Daily 

 Jerry Palmer 

4 Cindy Sagrilla 

5 John Minor 

 Susan Hammack 

7 Carla Lash 

8 Erin Critser 

 Wade Gambos 

 Melanie Carver 

9 David Good 

 Dr. Jennifer O’Neil 

11 Jennifer DiCarlo 

12 Helen Chociej 

 Peggy Rekai 

13 Linda Baker 

 Megan Balvin 

 Michael McKenzie 

 Patty Dennis 

15 Steve Orwick 

16 Brayden Swinsinski 

18 Carson Copeland 

 Charlene Petrozzi 

 Inez Zajdowicz 

19 Harry Bucy 

21 Marlene Rhueff 

 Donna Parkinson 

22 Donna Baker 

23 Ron Rousey 

 Judy Mallett 

24 Ralph Freshwater 

25 Michelle Swickard 

 Leigh-Anne Hall 

 Patricia Szelast 

28 Thomas Peterson 

 Ronald DiCarlo, Jr. 

 

February Anniversaries: 

13 John and Donna Parkinson 

19 Bud and Hetty McClave 

   

 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW 

MEMBERS: 
December 2, 2012 

Melissa Williams 

 

BAPTISMS 

Congratulations to Erin and Joshua 

Dennis on the baptism of their first 

child, Madilynn Rose, on December 

30, 2012.  Proud grandmother is 

Lynn Mikesell and great grand-

mother is Helen Unsold. 

ORDINATIONS AND  

INSTALLATION OF OFFICERS 

Bob Sagrilla and Janice Whitaker 

were ordained and installed as Eld-

ers.  Tom Cox, Bob Daily, Kelly 

Dopp, Kim Felmet, Charlene 

Petrozzi and R. J. Stewart were or-

dained and installed as Deacons. 

NEW BABY 

Congratulations to Helen Chociej 

and family on the birth of her new 

great great niece, Amelia Jean Ab-

bott, born December 11, 2012.   
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 Our Deepest Sympathy is extended to the 

families of 

John W. “Jack” Beveridge who passed 

away Friday, November 30, 2012.  Mr. 

Beveridge was in the past a very active 

member of the Starkdale family and com-

munity.   

Anne Mosti, who passed away November 

30 at Forbes Hospice of Western Penn. 

Hospital.  Mrs. Mosti was also a long 

time friend of Starkdale.   

Esqueline J. “Esty” Harris Griffith, sister 

of Mary Loe Coe. She passed away on 

December 1 at Sienna Woods. 

William Crawford, brother-in-law of 

Mary Lois Eft and uncle of Rob (Susy) 

Eft, who died December 1 at home in 

East Springfield, Ohio. 

Ethel Mae Smith, mother of Bob 

(Virginia) Smith, who died December 12 

at Martha Manor. 

Gertrude Engel, mother of Karen Hill, 

who passed away January 2 at Gables 

Care Center in Hopedale.   

Samuel Richards, brother of De De 

Foley, who passed away January 6 at his 

home in Chester, West Virginia. 

Peter Zamborsky, husband of Anamae 

Zamborsky, father of Donna Huff and 

Bonnie Kaine, grandfather of many and 

great grandfather of many more. He died 

Tuesday,  January 8 at the Life Line Hos-

pital in Wintersville. Pete was a long time 

faithful member of Starkdale Presbyte-

rian Church. 

 

The word is out that the stork will be bringing deliveries 

to the Brown family twice this year.  Congratulations in 

advance to Suzanne and Tom Brown, and their daugh-

ters, Jennifer and Sarah, who will be expecting 

those precious deliveries this year.  Watch for more 

stork news in the coming months. 



Soup Kitchen Report: 

The December soup kitchen was held on December 13, 

2012.  The menu was turkey and dressing, mashed pota-

toes and gravy, green beans, cranberry sauce and pies 

from Two Ridges Presbyterian Church.  Workers were:  

Ella Jane Burns, Jo Copeland, John Criss, Robbie 

France and Stu Stukins.  80 people were served. 

The January soup kitchen was held on January 10, 2013.  

The menu was beef stew over rice, applesauce, garlic 

bread, and cakes from Two Ridges Presbyterian Church.  

Workers were:  Ella Jane Burns, Jo Copeland, Joyce 

Palmer, and Stu Stukins. 60 people were served. 

Photo below:  Soup Kitchen Crew- (L-R) Stu Stukins, 

Robbie France, Jo Copeland, John Criss, and Ella Jane 

Burns. 
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THANK YOU! 

Thanks to your generos-

ity, we were able to de-

liver 3 big boxes filled 

with hats, gloves, mit-

tens, scarves, socks and 

underwear to the Urban 

Mission. 

It warms my heart to 

know that area children 

will be a little warmer 

this winter because of 

your generosity. 

God Bless You, 

Cindy Sagrilla repre-

senting the Outreach 

Commission  

The Starkdale Mitten Tree 

In the Mailbag: 

Dear Starkdale Presbyterian Church, 

Thank you for your donation of $250.00 to the Valley 

Hospice Foundation.  It ensures that Valley Hospice can 

continue to provide the help and support needed by so 

many patients and families who face life limiting illnesses.  

Valley Hospice has always provided care to anyone in 

need of our service, regardless of their ability to pay.  This 

would not be possible without the generosity of donors 

like you.   

Thank you. 

Cynthia Bougher 

CEO 

With Special Thanks to the Starkdale Congregation, 

Thank you for the prayers and the visiting during my re-

cent hospitalization.  

Frank Merryman 

 

Dear Friend, 

The Salvation Army would like to sincerely thank you for 

your donation of $1,000.00.  Your donation couldn’t have 

come at a better time.  The needs are greater than ever be-

fore and people like you, allow us to continue to “Meet 

needs at the point of need.” 

Thank you and may the Lord richly bless you. 

Sincerely, 

Major Earline May/LM 

Corps Commanding Officer 

 

Dear Friends, 

Thank you for your recent gift to the ministry of Samari-

tan’s Purse. 

May God bless you this Christmas and in the coming year! 

Sincerely, 

Franklin Graham 

 

Letters of thanks and appreciations were also received 

from the Urban Mission and the Jefferson County Fourth 

Street Health Center and the United Way of Jefferson 

County for Starkdale’s annual generous contributions. 

 

To my wonderful Starkdale family, 

Thank you all so much for the cards, visits, food deliver-

ies, and even help with my dog, during the visitation and 

funeral time of my brother.  You are all dear to my heart 

and I thank you so very much. 

De De Foley 
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Come join the African Children’s Choir as they per-

form in our community during their US Tour. The Choir 

will be performing at our church on Wednesday, Febru-

ary 27th at 7:00 pm. Come and experience a perform-

ance that shows the beauty, dignity and potential of each 

African child! Admission will be free for all ages; a free-

will offering will follow the Choir’s concert. 

The African Children’s Choir melts the hearts of audi-

ences with their charming smiles, beautiful voices and 

lively African songs and dances. The program features 

well-loved children’s songs, traditional Spirituals and 

rhythmic Gospel favorites. Nearly every performance is 

concluded with a thunderous standing ovation! In spite 

of the tragedy that has marred their young lives, the chil-

dren are radiant with hope, musically gifted and always 

wonderfully entertaining. 

The free-will offering will help support the Music for 

Life Institute. The African Children’s Choir has been 

Music for Life’s major international program during its 

28-year history. Music for Life Institute (MFLI) has re-

lief and development programs in seven African coun-

tries. MFL has currently educated over 52,000 children 

and hundreds of thousands of lives have been impacted 

by Music for Life Institute’s international relief and de-

velopment programs. 

We’re looking forward to seeing you at this inspirational 

performance!  

                                                             Souper Bowl Of Caring 

 
I wanted to make you aware of an event Starkdale Youth Ministry is taking part in here in 

two weeks called the Souper Bowl of Caring… 

More than 20 years ago, the Souper Bowl of Caring began with a simple prayer from a 

single youth group:“Lord, even as we enjoy the Super Bowl football game, help us be 

mindful of those without a bowl of soup to eat.” 

Since that day, more than $90 million has been raised for local charities across the country 

through Souper Bowl of Caring. It has become a powerful movement that is transforming the time around Super Bowl 

weekend into the nation’s largest celebration of giving and serving.  

Through this mission, young people learn what it’s like to make a positive difference in the world – as they collect 

food, raise money and volunteer to work in charities that provide shelter to the homeless, food to the hungry and com-

passion to those in need. 

Be part of this movement that is sharing God’s love with those in need. Please give generously on Super Bowl Sun-

day. Every dollar or canned good donated 

goes to benefit the Urban Mission here in Steubenville. 

So on Super Bowl Sunday Feb. 3rd please bring either a canned good or a few dollars to drop in our Soup Kettle (if 

you wish to write a check please make it out to Starkdale church) which will be placed in the Narthex after the 8:30 

and 11:00 Services.    Thanks for all of your help!                                         Pastor Bobbyjon 

QUILTERS InC. 

The ladies of Quilters InC. have been hard at work learn-

ing new skills and sewing for their charitable cause—

Children’s Hospital of Pittsburgh.  CarolynLee Barrett re-

ports that 59 more quilts were sent out in the latest ship-

ment to Pittsburgh.  A total of 95 quilts were sent in 2012 

to various area Children’s Hospitals 

and Neonatal Intensive Care Units.  

Each baby quilt is sewn with love and 

great care and special prayer for the 

baby and family who will receive it.   
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2012—Second Annual Living Nativity 

Inn Keepers Wives warming their hands at the fire. 

“It’s best to befriend the Roman 

Guards who occupy your 

town”~Innkeeper quote 

Above-the road to Bethlehem Inn 

Below—The band of glorious angels sing of the birth of 

the newborn king! 

Shepherds tell the crowds what they have experienced in the 

fields this wondrous evening. 
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OUTREACH COMMISSION 

The Outreach Commission keeps busy all year long with various projects 

both within the church family and without.  The Advent Season is their busi-

est time.  This year’s Second Annual Live Nativity was a wondrous occasion.  

So many positive comments were heard from the guests who visited the very 

busy “Bethlehem Inn” and the resident inn keepers wives.  The shepherd’s 

story was told in the sanctuary with a beautiful young angel (Olivia Chanoski) 

singing “Mary Did You Know?” and then a host of angels joined soloist 

Keith Murdock from the sky (choir loft) in beautiful announcement of the 

birth of Christ.   The eager spectators were then escorted by excited shepherds 

to the barn where the baby was born.  The mama and 4 months old baby don-

key and all the animal life in and around the barn added to the meaning of 

the story, as did the three wise men and the angels singing glory to the King 

with traditional Christmas Carols.  Many of the onlookers joined in the carol 

singing and all were in awe as they remembered the birth of the little baby—

God, wrapped in human flesh, come to experience life with us here on Earth 

and to make a way back to the Father for each one of us.   

“The live nativity has become a deeply meaningful tradition for us” was 

overheard of one family telling the hostesses over the cookie table.  For 

many of the 400+ people who attended, “The Living Nativity” at Starkdale 

truly was a blessed event.   

Thank you to the Outreach Commission and everyone who had a hand in the 

production of the “Living Nativity”.  May you each be blessed. 

From Top:  Shepherds take a break for a “photo op”,  Our littlest angel sings beauti-

fully “Mary Did You Know”?  And Angels at the manger sang carols we all knew 

and could sing along with.  Finally, our littlest shepherd keeps watch with his don-

key friends. 
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DISAPPOINTMENTS 

“Hope deferred makes the heart sick, but a longing 

fulfilled is a tree of life.”  Proverbs 13:12 

Life is filled with disappointments.  Many of God’s 

greatest servants experienced deep disappointment in 

their journeys of faithfulness to God.  Joseph, after 

spending years as a slave and in jail for crimes that 

he did not commit, revealed deep disappointment 

when he was forgotten another two years in prison.  

John the Baptist, when awaiting execution, doubted 

whether Jesus was, in fact, the Christ because he was 

sitting there awaiting his death.  Elijah, losing all 

hope and despondent to the point of death, asked God 

to take his life in the desert; and Peter who left his 

fishing business and invested three years of his life 

only to watch his Savior crucified, wondered whether 

the purpose of those three years could be justified.   

When life doesn’t add up, it leaves the heart sick.  

When we have done all we know to do and the for-

mula has not worked, it leaves us questioning.  These 

are times that try the very souls of men.  There is no 

human sense to be made of it.  We are left with a 

choice:  to cling or not to cling.  There are times 

when holding on  to our Master’s robe is all that we 

can do.  It is all that He wants us to do.  “The battle is 

the Lord’s!” 

The heights by great men reached and kept 

Were not obtained by sudden flight; 

But they, while their companions slept,  

Were toiling upward in the night. 

Standing on what too long we bore, 

With shoulders bent and downcast eyes, 

We may discern-unseen before- 

A path to higher destinies! ~ Longfellow 

 

There is only one answer to life’s disappointments.  

Like the psalmist, we must “Find rest, O my soul, in 

God alone”; my hope comes from Jesus.  “He alone 

is my rock and my salvation; He is my fortress, I will 

not be shaken.”  Psalms 62:5-6 

 

Dear God, your love is everlasting and far reaching.  

It touches my soul and lifts my spirit.  Though I 

speak with the tongues of men and of angels, but 

have not love, I have become sounding brass or a 

clanging cymbal.  No matter what gift I have and have 

not love, it profits me nothing.  Love suffers long and is 

kind; love does not envy; love does not parade itself, is 

not puffed up, does not behave rudely, does not seek its 

own, is not provoked, thinks not evil, does not rejoice in 

iniquity, but rejoices in the truth, bears all things, be-

lieves all things, hopes all things, endures all things.  

Love never fails.  Thank you, Father, that your love 

never fails.  May I be more like Jesus, with love pure 

and true, and share your love with others always.  In Je-

sus’ name, amen.  In part form I Corinthians 13). 

 

Job 13:15  :Thou he slay me, yet will I hope in him.” 

Psalm 42:5  “Why are you downcast, O my soul?  Why 

so disturbed within me?  Put your hope in God.” 

Psalm l30:5  “And in his word, I put my hope.” 

Romans 12:12 “Be joyful in hope, patient in affliction, 

faithful in prayer.” 

Colossians 1:27 “Christ in you, the hope of glory.” 

I John 3:3  “Everyone who has this hope in him, purifies 

himself, just as he is pure.” 

 

(This short but meaningful devotional was shared with 

the residents of Carriage House at a recent Thursday 

Bible study by Sandy Conrad.  The Bible study is held 

each Thursday at the Carriage House at 10:15 A.M. and 

is open to anyone.  If you’d like to attend please feel free 

to just show up and join in the study and the fellowship). 

 

DEVOTIONAL—submitted by Sandy Conrad 

WORLD MISSION NEWS— 

from the desk of Denise Miller 

Here is something else exciting happening in Feb.  The 
Malawi Task Force has decided to have a Mardi Gras 
type celebration of our partnerships on Tues. Feb. 12th 
2013 at First Westminster in Steubenville from 6:30 - 
8:00 pm.  We will have Malawi type food, including 
nsima, various displays and a presentation by Rev. Matt 
Camlin, a recent traveler to Malawi.  All churches are 
invited and especially those who have existing partner-
ships.  They know that Starkdale has kept up their part-
nership so they invited anyone to attend who wants 
to.    The recent travelers have many stories to tell.  I 
am sure it will be a great evening.  This invitation is ex-
tended to the whole church.   



Annual Congregational Meeting will be held following the 11 A.M. Worship service on 

February 17.  All Commission Annual reports are due by February 10. 

Congratulations to Andrew Kinney for placing 5th in the John Gregg Elementary school spelling bee.  He moves on 

to the district bee in January. 

Pastor Bobbyjon’s family recently welcomed 5 

new additions—puppy additions that is.  There will 

be 4 fluffy puppies looking for good homes in a 

few weeks.  The mother is a Wheaton poodle and 

the father is a  neighborhood retriever.  If you 

would welcome one of these pups into your home, 

please contact Pastor Bobbyjon at  608-556-3068. 

Support the Jefferson County Fourth Street Health Center by purchasing a ticket to the dinner/comedy show that will 

be held on Sunday, February 17 at the Mingo K of C.  Tickets ($30)and more information are available from Faith 

Bauman at  608-719-8469. 

Updated phone directories will be available in the narthex on Sunday, February 3. 

Sean Conrad, son of Sandy Conrad, was recently ordained as a church officer by the Crossroads Christian Church 

and will be going to Thailand on a brief Missions Trip.  Please keep Sean and the team in your prayers as they go to 

minister in Thailand. 

Ash Wednesday service will be held on Wednesday, February 13 at 7 p.m. in the sanctuary.  The annual soup lunch-

eons will begin the following Sunday, February 17 during the hospitality hour following the 11 a.m. worship service. 

The prayer chain leadership has reminded the CHIMES staff  of John Vujnovic continued convalescence.  Consider 

sending him a “thinking of you” card:  Weirton Geriatric Center, John Vujnovic Room 351, 2535 Penn. Ave., Weir-

ton, WV  26062.  And please continue to remember both John and Betty in your prayers. 
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The Outreach Commission thanks everyone who was involved in any way in the second annual presentation of the 

Live Nativity. Each one of you helped make Starkdale a light in our community by celebrating and sharing the gospel 

of Jesus Christ. This year we had over 400 guests experience the Christmas story which was brought to life by each 

volunteer giving of his/her time and talents. We are also blessed by all who showed support by attending the Live 

Nativity. – Jane Gambos, Outreach Chair 

THE STARKDALE CHURCH LIBRARY 

Problem:  553 channels on TV, pay-per-view, and on demand—and still nothing suitable for a 

Christian to view! 

Solution:  The Starkdale Library– Each and every book in the Starkdale Library has been re-

viewed and carefully chosen for its adherence to sound doctrine and Christian values.  We 

have non-fiction theology, finance, parenting, women’s and men’s issues, Bible study, and 

Christian fiction too for lighter reading.  Check out a book (literally) soon.  The library is an 

invaluable resource just waiting for you! 

Congratulations to Starkdale organist Stephan Carroll and Aimee Simpson on their marriage at the Greek Orthodox 

Church in Steubenville, on Saturday, January 12.  We wish you a long and happy life together. 

David Eft, son of Rob and Suzie Eft, and Abbi Smith, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Rick Smith were married October 

19, 2012 in Las Vegas, NV.  Mary Lois Eft is David’s grandmother.  Good luck to the Newlyweds. 

FLOCK TALK 
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Starkdale Presbyterian Church 

Come Worship With Us! 

 

Sunday Morning 8:30 and 11 A.M. 

Sunday School at 9:35 A.M.. for 

all ages 

Bible Studies—Tuesday at 10 a.m. 

Wednesday at 6 p.m. 

Starkdale Youth Ministry—every 

Sunday at 6 p.m. 

 

Pastor:                                 Rev. Dr. Philip Makari 

Associate Pastor of Youth 

And Young Adults:             Rev. Bobbyjon Bauman 

Director of Music:               Carolyn Glaub  

Organist: Stephan Carroll  

Nursery Director:                 Sharon Patterson 

Treasurer:                             Mary Bohach 

Assistant Treasurer:             Ruth Carson  

Office Manager:                   Rose Mary Grimm 

Chimes Editor:                         Doris Wickham 

Chimes Staff:                        Mary Coleman 

                                              Esther Harris   

                                              Mary Jane Ritson 

                                              Dolores Visyak   

 


